12/11/2018 — EFAC Board Meeting Minutes — 6pm ET

In attendance;
Randy Plew
Sharon Anson
Jim Lease
Tom Earhart
Gerry Powell

Meeting Minutes for 11/19/2018 — were reviewed but not approved
Due to time issues — will review 01/15/2019

Randy - bank will now honor check with one signature — the effort to move to Lake City Bank is
tremendous — at this time Randy feels we need to work with Mutual Bank to resolve any check cashing
issues.

Tom indicated we still need to move forward with amending the By-laws to cover one signature on the
checks. This will need to be addressed and resolved at the monthly Board meetings with input from
Tom and then having Matt file the needed paperwork with the State.

We are down the four non-pier payments as of this meeting — Randy has sent an email for our review as
of 01/2019 which indicates we have just one non-payment — which we will need to resolve.

January meeting will be dedicated to Pier 35 issue and the 2019 Budget Review and approval so invoices
can be readied for mailing in February or early March.

Mr. Roberts called in at 6:07pm to address the Board on the Pier 35 compliance issue. He indicated that
he feels the Board has not notified him why he is not in compliance and he does not need to move his
pier. He mentioned he felt he was being singled out on the Boards non-compliance issue. That is was
personal. We indicated it was not personal but facts of law provided by the Court in its rulings. He
wanted to know if he needed to bring his personal counsel to the call, we indicated that was his choice if
desired. He chose not to proceed with that contact.

We indicated that Courts cases since 2016 have redefined the placement of piers. Lake front has a 24-
foot zone that does not need be centered on their pier location. His interpretation of our
correspondence is not correct, we are not asking him to move his pier, he just needs to be within his 24-
foot Zone. We provided detailed information in the correspondence to Mr. Roberts showing he was not
in compliance with these rulings. We informed Mr. Roberts we would all review his input and that we
would provide our finding to him by the end of January 2019. Since the conference call Mr. Roberts sent
an additional email to all Board members on his position for our review which we will address at the
January meeting.

Pier Wait list has been updated — Board will review and we will get it uploaded to the web-site.

Randy will send all the year to date accounting information so it can be reviewed and we can firm up the
budget and needed pier fees for 2019.



Meeting closed 6:39pm ET

G. Powell — Secretary



